

## EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

## OFFICE OF NATIONAL DRUG CONTROL POLICY

Washington, D.C. 20503

December 19, 2013

Mr. Bruce Friedrich Ms. Julia Horwitz Electronic Privacy Information Center 1718 Connecticut Ave, NW Suite 200 Washington, DC 20009

Subject: FOIA request regarding the "Hemisphere" program

Dear Mr. Friedrich & Ms. Horwitz:

This letter is in response to your request and appeal to ONDCP under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) seeking documents concerning the "Hemisphere" program. Your request has been designated as FOIA 2013290.

ONDCP is in the process of reviewing its records to determine what documents it has related to your request. At this time, the office is providing a partial response consisting of three documents that reference the "Hemisphere Project" in the context of the overall budget of the High Intensity Drug Trafficking Areas (HIDTA) program. We will provide a further response once the review of ONDCP records has been completed.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey J. Teitz

General Counsel